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tions of the Royal Commission on Transportation which has now completed 
its comprehensive analysis of the Canadian railway problem. These changes 
are intended to remove the need for general horizontal freight rate increases 
which have borne so heavily in the past upon certain areas and groups of 
producers. You will also be asked to provide for an extension of the Freight 
Rates Reduction Act and the other interim railway subsidies provided by 
appropriation.

Amendments will be proposed to the Canada Shipping Act to preserve 
for Canadian vessels the coasting trade in the St. Lawrence and Great Lakes 
area. Funds will be requested to implement the programme of shipbuilding 
subsidies announced some months ago.

You will be asked to provide for the continuation of the Winter Works 
Programme to assist municipalities in meeting seasonal unemployment.

Far-reaching changes are taking place in manpower requirements in 
Canadian industries as a result of automation, other technological developments 
and world competitive pressures. A measure will be placed before you designed 
to assist employers, workers and their organizations in meeting the impact of 
industrial change.

My Government will also place before you legislation to provide safeguards 
against accidents and hazards in works and undertakings within the Federal 
fields of jurisdiction.

The Committee inquiring into matters relating to the Unemployment Insur­
ance Fund is expected to submit its report this autumn. Following consideration 
of this report, appropriate measures will be placed before you.

In order to permit the introduction of a national system of contributory 
old age pensions with disability and survivor benefits, an amendment to the 
British North America Act is required. The governments of all provinces except 
Quebec and Newfoundland have concurred in such an amendment. My Govern­
ment is prepared to recommend to you the approval of an Address to Her 
Majesty requesting the amendment when the concurrence of these remaining 
provinces has been received.

As pension plans have become ever more widely extended in Canadian 
business, it has been increasingly recognized that measures are essential to 
protect the interests of those affected and in particular to ensure that the 
benefits earned are portable when workers move from job to job. Provincial 
legislation would be required for this purpose in most cases, and several prov­
inces are considering proposals of this nature. My Government will be prepared 
to place before you complementary legislation to deal with industries under 
Federal jurisdiction when adequate progress has been made by provinces.

A measure will be placed before you to authorize the establishment of a 
national council of welfare to make more fully effective the action of both 
Federal and Provincial Governments in this field.

You will be asked to approve amendments to the Food and Drugs Act to 
provide for more effective control of the distribution and sale of drugs in the 
interests of the public health.

You will be asked to enact legislation to provide for the establishment of 
a National Medical Research Council.


